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OREGON JUDICIAL DEPARTMENT

Office of the State Court Administrator
October 24, 2012
(SENT BY EMAIL)
MEMORANDUM

TO:
Tax/Appellate Courts Staff and Judges




All OSCA, Tax Court, and Appellate Court employees

FROM:
Kingsley W. Click

State Court Administrator

RE:
Tobacco-Free Buildings and Properties -- Executive Order Implementation 
As you may know, Governor Kitzhaber recently issued an Executive Order designating all state buildings, surrounding grounds, and other state properties tobacco-free.  This order will apply to our state-occupied buildings as well.  The Chief Justice has also included the Supreme Court building in this coverage.  

The executive order is effective on January 1, 2013, for state-owned or leased properties and locations where the state occupies the entire building or property, and on July 1, 2013, for shared properties.  The order extends to state-owned or leased parking areas and to private vehicles while they are on state-owned or leased property.  “Tobacco-free” includes, but is not limited to cigarettes, cigars, pipes, chew, snuff, electronic cigarettes, and smokeless tobacco.

The order will apply to the Justice Building (which is owned by the Executive Branch) and both the Robertson Building and the Vick Building (which are leased by both the Executive Branch and the Judicial Department).  While the order does not apply to the Supreme Court Building or 1133 Chemeketa Street NE, Justice Balmer and I have agreed to also designate those buildings and grounds as tobacco-free effective January 1, 2013.  The Executive Order does not apply to state agency grounds maintained primarily for the use and enjoyment of the public including ODOT rest areas, public roads, sidewalks, and beaches. 

Tobacco use remains the number one preventable cause of death in Oregon.  Tobacco-free campuses and property not only encourage tobacco users to quit, they also protect employees and the public from exposure to the toxins in second-hand smoke.  Reducing exposure to tobacco and secondhand smoke is one of the most important steps we can take for our own health.  Secondhand smoke contains at least 4,000 toxins, over 50 of which are known to cause cancer.  Some of those toxins are carbon monoxide, formaldehyde, asbestos, and benzene.  Exposure to secondhand smoke kills 800 non-smoking Oregonians every year.  Tobacco use, including secondhand smoke exposure, costs the state of Oregon more than $1 billion every year in direct medical expenditures.  It costs another $1 billion in lost productivity due to premature death and disability.

If you smoke or use tobacco, and need help quitting, your PEBB benefits offer fantastic help including telephone coaching and medications.  Call 1-800-292-2336 to be connected to the Free and Clear coaching program and to find out which medications might help, or, go to www.oregon.gov/DAS/PEBB/pages/freeclear.aspx.

Those not covered by PEBB or other insurance can receive help through the Oregon Tobacco Quit Line at 1-800-QUIT-NOW (1-800-784-8669) or by visiting www.quitnow.net/oregon.

You can find additional information on the Oregon Health Authority website at: www.healthoregon.org/tobacco-free-state-properties. 

Thank you for your cooperation in this effort. 
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